
  Bolivia ministry Update, October 14, 2022  

After talking and praying about what to do in one isolated area, action 

must be taken. 

Bible study groups or meetings together usually take place under a tree 

or in someone's house. As these groups grow a building is needed to 

meet in.  Sitting on the ground or being stuffed in someone's house is 

getting old. The church is being built, it is the people who come and 

study the word of God. 

At this time we need a building to take the place of the ground, shade 

from under a tree, or standing in someone's house. 

Building materials don't just show up. One has to find a couple of trees! 

They are usually not close to where the building needs to be built.  

     



This is all freshly cut lumber and it needs to be notched and nailed 

together before  it dries.  

    

The fellows are working hard these days to get ahead of the upcoming 

rainy season. This building will be built three feet off the ground. 

 The river dosen't always over 

flow this much.  We are planning ahead so our new building won't be 

flooded with mud or animals that would make a mess of the building. 

Would you like  to help us finish this project? We are in need of prayer 

for this building to a be a HUGE blessing to those who use it. We also 

could  use financial help to finish it. We had some funds to begin but 



not enough to finish it. We lack approximately $5,000 for roofing, some 

bricks for a partition wall,  and screen to enclose the rest of the building 

to keep out the three B's -  bugs, bats and birds. 

This building will also serve as a central location for small conferences. 

Usually the leaders from this location travel to other locations for Bible 

studies.  When this building  is complete it will also be a place  to show 

the many videos that  have been recorded in their languages over  the 

years. No more sitting outside in the evening watching a video while 

bugs attack the screen. 

 "A Ray of Light and Hope" has begun for 

getting the miracle radio station at Horeb back on the air. You read 

right!  We just received some information about a debt that needs to 

be paid before further paper work can go forward on relicensing the 

station. 

Without writing four pages to explain the situation of the financial need  

we will just say that it is to pay the debt to the communication 

department in Bolivia for use of the radio the last years it was on the 

air.  We have approximately $1,000  to pay before we can advance with 

relicensing the station. If the Lord should lead you to help, we would  

really appreciate it. We do not have a radio account anymore but you 

can put a note on your check  - "For the Chimane Radio project - 

Bolivia". 



We are grateful to the Lord as He supplies the needs for these 

ministries. These days the advancement of the Gospel in these isolated 

areas has taken on new challenges and needs.  Praise God His word is  

going forth.  

Thank you all for your faithfulness.   God is Good! 

 

 

Bruce and Jan Johnson                   

 

 

 

 


